
SERVICE ALERT 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: 

April 16, 2019 
 
FURTHER INFORMATION: 

Amanda Clelland 
615-880-3932 (office) 
615-330-4144 (cell) 
 

 

Update on Temporary Boarding Locations for Star passengers 
 
NASHVILLE – As a reminder, the building serving Riverfront Station is closed for the upcoming NFL Draft and 
boarding activities for regular weekday commuter rail passengers from downtown Nashville will be as follows: 
 

 April 8-23, Riverfront passengers will board from a temporary location under the Pedestrian Bridge. 
o To access the temporary platform beneath the Pedestrian Bridge, customers must take 

Demonbreun to cross over 1st Avenue South. 

 April 24-26, Riverfront passengers will board from a temporary platform located at Ascend 
Amphitheatre. 

o To access the temporary platform at Ascend Amphitheatre, customers must take Demonbreun, 
Molloy, or Korean Veterans Blvd. Signage will be in place to direct customers to the platform. 

 
Note: No trains will be held for morning or afternoon service on April 24-26. Buses will be available along 
Korean Veterans Blvd during afternoon train service hours to accommodate passengers after the last train 
departs. These buses will take Star passengers to all train stations. Further details to come. 
 
For more service information, including bus detours and updated service alerts, please consult our website 
at wegotransit.com. Customers can also check one of the mobile real-time information tools such as Google 
Transit or the Transit App, follow us on Twitter at @WeGoTransit, or contact Customer Care at 615-862-
5950. 
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Editor's Note: To request this info in an alternative format, call 615-862-5950 for the ADA Coordinator. 

                

http://www.nashvillemta.org/Nashville-MTA-Maps-and-Schedules.asp

